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Date: February 22, 2017 
To: Members of the Etobicoke York Community Council 
From: Councillor Mark Grimes 
Subject: Request to Investigate Browns Line southbound between Dover Drive and Lake Shore 

Boulevard West for Safety Improvements 
                                                                                                                                                    _________________                           
 
SUMMARY: 
 
In recent months there have been two fatal car crashes on Browns Line travelling southbound between 
Dover Drive and Lake Shore Boulevard West. Motorists that are unfamiliar with the geography of the 
area might not anticipate the 90° curve that follows the Browns Line Bridge. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
  
Etobicoke York Community Council direct Transportation Services staff to: 
 

1. Undergo a thorough study of potential solutions, including signs, pavement markings, flashing               
beacons, etc. that could be implemented in order to mitigate future collisions at this location. 

 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Mark Grimes 
City Councillor  
Ward 6, Etobicoke-Lakeshore   
 

T: 416.397.9273 
F: 416.397.9279 
 E:councillor_grimes@toronto.ca  
www.markgrimes.ca 
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